October 17, 1958

Promier Duff Roblin, Province of Manitoba, Legislative Building, Winnipeg 1, Man.

Dear Mr. Roblin:

At the last meeting of our Manicipal Council, I was directed to communicate with you submitting for your consideration the following read improvement in this Manicipality and on which the Manicipal Council feel we may have financial assistance from our Provincial Government:

- Carriero Ave. This street is being used as a second means of access from the Trans-Canada Highway after it enters on to St. Anne's Road through to St. Boniface, and other points West, Borth, and East, and with this situation in view, the paving of the street appears urgent, and financial assistance is of course necessary.
- The construction of a bridge over the Red River connecting up Edinburgh Street in this Manicipality, and Osborne Street in the City of Winnipeg. This is most urgent as the vehicle traffic over the Elm Park bridge and through Kingston Crescent and Kingston Row is becoming so heavy and facilities are far from adequate to handle this mounting traffic. This item, of course, would require a major Government contribution.

We would appreciate your very kind consideration of those two items, and trust that at some early date Council may have the opportunity of meeting with you in connection with this submission.

Yours very truly,

fpt/an

Secretary-Treasurer.

c.c. The Honourable Mr. Willis Mr. Fred Groves





October 22, 1958.

Dear Mr. Tod:

Thank you for your letter of October 17th in which you request financial assistance from the Provincial Government in regard to certain road improvements in the Municipality of St. Vital.

I am bringing your letter to the attention of my colleague, the Honorable Errick F. Willis, Minister of Public Works, with a request that he investigate the situation and let me know what might be done. As soon as I have the Minister's report I shall be very pleased to write to you again in this connection.

Yours sincerely,

Duff Roblin.

Fred P. Tod, Esq., Secretary-Treasurer, R. M. of St. Vital, 598 St. Mary's Road, St. Vital, Manitoba.



PROVINCE OF MANITOBA

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS MINISTER'S OFFICE

WINNIPEG

October 23rd, 1958

Mr. Fred P. Tod,
Secretary Treasurer,
R. M. of St. Vital,
598 St. Mary's Road,
St. Vital, Manitoba.

Dear Mr. Tod:

You wrote to Premier Roblin recently in regard to certain road improvements required in the Municipality of St. Vital.

I shall be only too happy to discuss these matters with your Reeve or Council at any time convenient to all parties.

Yours sincerely,

Errick F. Willis.

Minister of Public Works.

EFW:vg

c.c. Premier Duff Roblin Mr. F. Groves, M.L.A.